

news and comment of the El Toro Class January 2014 #504

This <u>Sunday</u>,,,February 2nd, we try again to race the Richmond Yacht Club Midwinter Series.

This will be #3.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

The El Toro Class is spending money. Please look at the <u>Latitude 38 2014 Sailing Calendar - Master Schedule</u>

We are in the process of getting our Class insurance policy paid for 2014. Please, if you can, now is the time to send in your 2014 class dues. Next we will be publishing the print newsletter, "The Shovel".

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

The 2014 <u>Three Bridge Fiasco</u> saw every El Toro Sailor leading their class and leading the fleet <u>overall</u> until the time limit of 7 pm came and went. It was a beautiful sunny day with very little wind. Only one boat finished the 21 mile course with less than 10 minutes to spare before the time limit cut-off.

\*